MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND SECURITY AND

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

PURPOSE

This Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) sets forth an agreement between the Department of Homeland Security (DHS) and the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). To advance President Trump's promise to protect critical taxpayer-funded housing programs designed to assist American citizens, we commit to ending the wasteful misappropriation of taxpayer dollars to benefit illegal aliens instead of assisting American citizens, especially veterans, in need. We will safeguard precious taxpayer resources, and we will stop the harmful practices of the former Biden Administration, which favored and prioritized illegal aliens over American citizens in the expenditure of housing funds and subsidies.

To accomplish this and help stem the tide of illegal immigration in the United States and incentivize illegal aliens to voluntarily depart the country, we enter into this MOU. Specifically, we will establish a point of contact between our respective agencies to facilitate and coordinate our efforts to place Americans first. Representatives of the parties will establish lines of communication and begin developing joint measures to accomplish the President's directive to protect Americans and their resources. HUD will provide a full-time staff member to assist in operations at the Incident Command Center (ICC).

Further, we will work together to identify criminal aliens who prey upon and victimize the American people. By working more closely together and with greater collaboration, we will identify illegal aliens who are ineligible for Federal housing assistance and take remedial measures to end this waste and abuse, including referral for immigration enforcement actions.

SIGNATURES

For the U.S. Department of Homeland Security

Secretary Kristi Noem

.

For the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development

Secretary Scott Turner

Date

Date